
Finance Committee Minutes 8/13/2018

Kelly, Durey, Roberts, Beaudoin, Jennings, Knezek in attendance

Chairman Gary Roberts called the meeting to order at 6:04pm with members Kelly, Durey, 
Roberts, Knezek, and Town Manager Jennings present.

FinCom welcomes it’s new member, Jessica Knezek to the committee.

There was no public comment.

A motion was made and accepted to approve the July 16, 2018 minutes.

Kelly reported on the July 24 Pentucket Building Project Update meeting. At the meeting, project 
designers Dore and Whittier, presented four preferred options of ten total designs for the 
replacement of the regional school buildings. Two of the four, the “cube” and the “courtyard” 
designs, received the majority of attention and discussion during the presentation. Ultimately the 
“courtyard” design received approval with a preliminary cost estimate of $151 million. This 
design is to be submitted to the MSBA.

Forbes updated the committee with communication with Selectman Kemper. Kemper wanted 
minutes regarding minutes regarding what would happen with used police car. The selectmen 
were under the impression that he used police car would be used to offset costs of the new 
cruisers, whereas now the police chief would like to keep the retired cruiser to keep for travel/
training purposes. Forbes reviewed past meeting notes and did find that the Chief had stated that 
the intention was use sell the retired police cars. Jennings reported that since this issue was 
brought up, that the police Chief is not longer looking to keep the retired cruiser.

Jennings reported that there is a ongoing negotiation with a retiring/leaving employee, the past 
Town Finance Director, about compensation for unused vacation time. The town will likely as 
for this money to come from the Finance Committee reserve Fund.

Jennings then reviewed FY19 request for additional funds from Board of Health due to increased 
funds for recycling processing processing from  C. Mello Co(see attached). The rational for the 
price increase for recycled waste processing is that China is no longer accepting the solid waste 
from the US and thus the C. Mello is having a hard time finding places to send the Town’s 
recycled waste. Jennings has stated that we have an existing contract with C. Mello running 



through 6/2020 with set pricing for waste processing, but it is unclear if the town is prepared to 
enforce this contract vs looking for a new vendor vs agreeing to pay increased processing fees 
for the Town’s recycled waste. Kelly would like to see more information about comparative 
costs. Knezek would like to know what the requested $50,000 would get the town? Forbes would 
like to know if these changes in processing fees would effect the non-recycled waste fees as well. 
The next meeting with the Board of Health to review this issue will be on 8/14/2018.



 






